

City of Tacoma

WASHINGTON

FIRE DEPARTMENT

COR. 91H & A ST.

HELP US PREVENT FIRES

July 28, 1933.

Chief Corning, Fire Department Headquarters, Seattle, Washington.

Dear Chief:

Recently, the Seattle Fire Department accepted a challenge to a game of baseball from our Department. This game will be played on Labor Day at Spanaway Park. The Organized Labor Movement of Tacoma has planned and elaborate program, and from all indications, it will be the best picnic ever held here by Organized Labor.

We realize that you live in a fine city and have a wonderful Fire Department, but as for your football and baseball teams we are doubtful, therefore, I would advise that you give your boys plenty of coaching and practice before Labor Day, or, you may be able to pick up some good players from either Tukwilla or Kirkland.

Hope to see you soon.

Respectfully,

Chief Fire Department.